
Presidents Report  

Dear Members  

I hope that all members have enjoyed a safe and happy festive season.  

2020 was an unpreceded year for all, with the Global pandemic Covid-19, impacting the lives of most people 

globally. TEERA was no exception to this, having to halt our season and cancel 4 rides due to government-

imposed restrictions from March to august and our national championship the Tom Quilty was also impacted, 

having to postpone the event until 2021.  

The SMC was committed to a return to endurance as soon as government restrictions enabled, so much so we 

decided to host the return ride called “covid buster” that was run from the Perry property. Organising the ride 

was a little harder trying to maintain all the hygiene practices imposed by the government, a special mention 

goes to Mark Dunn, who was the driving force guiding the committee in to ensuring the ride was safe for all 

participants. The ride was a success with fantastic entry numbers, which affirmed our belief that members 

wanted us to return to events. This event kick started the season again with another 5 events taking place 

before the end of the season, all with reasonable entry numbers.      

I would like to thank all the 2020 SMC for their dedication and perseverance in what has been a challenging 

year. I would like to thank all members that are exiting the committee for their service and wish those 

nominating or re nominating all the best for 2021.   

Kind Regards  

Blaine Astell  

TEERA President  


